
St. Alice Catholic Church 

Santa Alicia Iglesia Cat·lica 
1520 ñEò Street  Springfield OR, 97477 

Office:  541-747-7041 / FAX 541-746-5213 
Website: www.stalice.org Office E-mail: dweinhold@archdpdx.org Bulletin Editor: dmeile@archdpdx.org    

Pentecost Sunday - June 4th, 2017 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Saturday Vigil Mass 
 5:00pm English  
Sunday Mass 
 9:30am English 
 12:15pm Espa¶ol 
Weekday Liturgy  (Chapel in Rel. Ed. Center) 
 Monday: 8:30am Liturgy of the Word with Holy 
    Communion 
 Tuesday: 6:00pm Misa En Espa¶ol 
 Wednesday: 8:30am English Mass 
 Thursday: 8:30am English Mass 
 Friday: 8:30am English Mass 
Reconciliation 
 Tuesday: 5:00 - 5:45pm 
 Saturday: 3:30 - 4:30pm 
 Or by appointment 
The Rosary (El Rosario) (Chapel in Ed. Center) 
 Wednesday and Thursday:  8:00am English 
 Thursday:  7:00pm Espa¶ol 
Adoration of the Holy Eucharist 
 1st Friday in Chapel in Ed. Center   
 12:00pm - 7:00PM 
Office Hours Monday - Friday 8:30am - 4:00pm 
Office Closed 12:30PM - 1:30pm 

 Parish Staff 
Father Mark Bentz:  Ext: 204 Administrator 
Kathy Weinhold:  Ext: 200 Secretary/Receptionist 
Danielle Plantz:  Ext: 203 Pastoral Associate 
Christine Beldner  Business Manager 
Norma Ouellette:  Ext: 206 Director of Religious Education & 
  Coordinator of Hispanic Ministries  
Jason Roebuck:  Ext: 202 Office of Youth and Family Life 
David Meile:  Bulletin & Website Editor 

Marriage Preparation: 
Please contact Pastor six months prior to wedding to ensure 

adequate time for these preparations. 

Baptism for Children Age 3 Months through Age 6 

If your child was not baptized as a newborn infant, you are 

encouraged to bring him or her for baptism on one of our regularly 

scheduled baptism dates.  Remaining scheduled baptism dates for 

2017 will be celebrated on August 12th & 13th, and November 

18th & 19th.  Readiness to have your child baptized involves 

registering at the parish, attending mass faithfully for at least four 

months, and participating in baptism preparation classes.  

Registration for the classes and attendance at two sessions by 

parents and godparents is required.  To make arrangements for 

baptism, please call Norma at 541-747-7041.   

Bible Basics 
Bible Basics, led by Fr. Mark Bentz, is open to all parishioners as 

well as those who are coming to explore the faith and prepare to 

become Catholic.  Come learn more about the Catholic faith and 

grow spiritually through prayer, study, and discussion. Please call 

Danielle Plantz at 541-747-7041 for more information.   

June 10 - June 11, 2017 
First Reading  Exodus 34:4B-6, 8-9 
Responsorial Psalm Daniel 3:52, 53, 54, 55, 56 
Second Reading   2 Corinthians 13:11-13 
Gospel   John 3:16-18 
 
Sat. 5:00 PM - Reader 1:  K. Mischel  
Extraordinary Minister 1: Barbara Ross 
Head Cup: Carol Sirois 
Extraordinary Minister 2: Ellen Chapman 
 
 

Sun. 9:30 AM - Reader: L. Stephens  

Extraordinary Minister 1: Frank  Wikle 

Head Cup: Whitney Salgado 

Extraordinary Ministers 2: Milly  Pungercar, Jeri Perkins, 

Mike Perkins, Kay Whitney, Jeanette Shibler 
 

 

Sun. 12:15 PM - Reader 1: Jesus Aguilar 

Reader 2: Maria Morey 

Extraordinary Minister 1: Ernestina S. 

Head Cup: Gustavo Torres 

Extraordinary Ministers 2: Alejandra Bautista, 

Teresa Molina, Delfina Wright, Samanta McCollough, 

Jesus Aguilar 
 

Altar Servers Sat.5:00pm  Sun.9:30am Sun.12:15pm  
Cross           Darrel  Mia  Angel 
Book           Dawn  Max  Eduardo 
Candle           Mary  Miguel     Moises 
Candle  Leah    Melinda 
 
 

Intentions for the week of June 4 through June 11 
June 4 - 9:30am  Elaine Varin/Roy & Philma Varin 
June 4 - 12:15pm COMMUNITY OF ST. ALICE 
June 6 - 6:00pm  Darleen More/Ms. Bridget Kyle  
June 7 - 8:30am  Jack Kauffman/Bonnie Kauffman 
June 8 - 8:30am  Michael Southard/Sue & Dawn Salmeri 
June 9 - 8:30am  Dotty Light/Frank Light & Family 
June 10 - 5:00pm COMMUNITY OF ST. ALICE 
June 11 - 9:30am Elly Boehm/Danielle Plantz 



POPE FRANCISñPRAYER INTENTIONS FOR JUNE 

Universal : Eliminate arms trade, That national leaders may firmly commit themselves to ending the 
arms trade, which victimizes so many innocent people. 

Pastorõs Corner  
 

 Come Holy Spirit!  Today commemorates the òbirthdayó of the Church, 

when the promised Holy Spirit filled the disciples with the courage and love to 

proclaim Jesus Christ, risen from the dead, to all the world.  The whole book of 

Acts shows us what a òlife in the Holy Spiritó looks like: unwavering courage in 

spite of persecution, faith that heals the worlds hurts, and joy that sets the world 

ablaze with hope.  It would be safe to say that these are all things our world needs 

desperately!  It begins with you and me, in our daily prayer, inviting the Holy Spirit in to our daily 

lives to guide, inspire, and protect us.  To experience the power of the Holy Spirit more fully, we need to 

reject sin and selfishness in our lives, and submit everything under the lordship of Jesus Christ.   

 We have been baptized (and confirmed), sealed with the grace of the Holy Spirit, but this grace 

can lie dormant if we do not ask for it to be released in our lives.  Our lack of faith, or our own 

sinfulness can often restrict the work of the Spirit.  If weõre clinging to òpet sinsó or creature comforts or 

even other people for our happiness, weõre missing out on the purpose of our life!  We werenõt made for 

passing things: we were made for eternity with God in heaven, and we can taste heaven even now if we 

live a life in the Spirit!  The truth is that the Holy Spirit is Godõs own life!  Without the Spirit, we have 

no peace, no enduring happiness, no joy.  If you want to learn more about inviting the Holy Spirit into 

your life, I encourage you to go to www.Formed.org and watch the series òThe Wild Goose.ó 

 I am going to be on retreat with my brother priests this week at Mt. Angel.  This is our annual 

retreat as priests with our bishop.  You might be asking, òFather, werenõt you just on retreat a couple 

weeks ago?ó  No, that was intensive therapy for ongoing healing from computer addiction, this is an 

actual retreat.  I encourage you all to make time in your life once a year at least to get away and 

reconnect with God ñit is super important if we want to become saints!  Please pray this week for all 

priests serving in Oregon, and especially pray for holy vocations to the priesthood so that Godõs people 

can be served adequately in the future (and in the present for that matter).   

 One last thing: the visit from the St. John Paul II relic tour was great!  If you attended and 

experienced any healing or grace from the Lord, please share it with us so we can give glory to God.  

Miracles happen all the time, but we often donõt talk about themñthis is ingratitude!  One miracle that I 

noticed is that the blood of St. John Paul II in the reliquary has remained liquid for 12 years after his 

death!  It gives me chills thinking about it ñGod is trying to show us that heaven is real and constantly 

breaking into our world.  I hope that we will soon have a dedicated spot in our bulletin to report graces 

so that all of us can see how God is moving in our parish!  May the Holy Spirit fill each of your hearts 

today and always and give you courage to witness the faith we have all received!  

 

Blessings,  

Fr. Mark  



I thank God for parents who strive to live 

in love and keep moving forward, even if 

they fall many times along the way.  

*Pope Francis Tweets* 

Pope Francis - @Pontifex 4:30am - 1 June 2017 

St. Alice Events for the Week of 

 June 4 through June 11 

4. Sunday 

9:30 - 10:30 Mass -  English (Church) 

12:15 - 1:15 - Misa - Espa¶ol (Church) 

5. Monday 

8:30am - Liturgy of the Word with Holy 

Communion (Chapel) 

9:00am - Morning Prayer 

5:00pm - 8:30pm - Healing Ministry 

6. Tuesday  

10:00 - Grief Support Group 

NO Confessions 

6:00pm - Liturgia de la Palabra con la Santa 

Comuni·n 

6:30pm - K of C Meeting 

7:00 - 9:00pm - Luz de Vida (Church) 

7. Wednesday  

8:00am - Rosary (Chapel) 

8:30am - Liturgy of the Word with Holy 

Communion (Chapel) 

9:00am - Morning Prayer (Chapel) 

7:00pm - The Wild Goose 

8. Thursday  

8:00am - Rosary (Chapel) 

8:30am - Liturgy of the Word with Holy 

Communion (Chapel) 

9:00am - Morning Prayer (Chapel) 

9:30am - The Wild Goose 

9. Friday  

8:30am - Liturgy of the Word with Holy 

Communion (Chapel) 

9:00am - Morning Prayer (Chapel) 

5:00pm - Renacer Con Jesus 

10. Saturday  

3:30 - 4:30 - Confession 

5:00 - 6:00 Mass -  English (Church) 

11. Sunday  

9:30 - 10:30 Mass -  English (Church) 

Graduates In Procession 

12:15 - 1:15 - Misa - Espa¶ol (Church) 

*The Chapel is in the Religious Education Center. 

** See the calendar on www.stalice.org for the most current happenings. 

   Daily Readings 

        For Mass 

4. ACTS 2:1-11 

PS 104:1, 24, 29-30, 

31, 34 

1 COR 12:3B-7, 12-13 

JN 20:19-23 

5. TB 1:3; 2:1A-8 

PS 112:1B-2, 3B-4, 5-

6 

MK 12:1-12 

6. TB 2:9-14 

PS 112:1-2, 7-8, 9 

MK 12:13-17 

 

 

7. TB 3:1-11A, 16-17A 

PS 25:2-3, 4-5AB, 6 

AND 7BC, 8-9 

MK 12:18-27 

 

 

8. TB 6:10-11; 

7:1BCDE, 9-17; 8:4-

9A 

PS 128:1-2, 3, 4-5 

MK 12:28-34 

 

9. TB 11:5-17 

PS 146:1B-2, 6C-7, 8-

9A, 9BC-10 

MK 12:35-37 

 

10. TB 12:1, 5-15, 20 

TOBIT 13:2, 6EFGH, 

7, 8 

MK 12:38-44 

11. (See cover) 

 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATES 

June 26th ï 30th for St. Alice summer camp. 

Presenting ñVianney Vocations and God is Goodò 

Five days of faith, fun and fellowship. 

Campers - children who have completed Kindergarten 

through 5th grade. 

Group mentors ï Middle school youth, 

Camp councilors ï High school youth. 

Registrations are open. 

 FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP  

Date Offertory 

Amount Needed 

to Meet Budget 

May 7/17 

May 14/17 

May 21/17 

May 28/17 

$7,925.60 

$7,782.00 

$5,025.50 

$6,087.00 

$9,384.98 

$9,384.98 

$9,384.98 

$9,384.98 

Thank you for your stewardship (and thank you for using your envelopes)! 

Youth Ministry:  

Report from our Lenten Charity  

To the Congregation and Parish of St. Alice Church, 

I am writing on behalf of the staff and clients of the 

White Bird Clinic to thank you for the generous 

donation of coats, sleeping bags, blankets and other 

clothes that your community made. The winter months 

are the most difficult for people without any option for 

shelter and the coats and blankets that churches and 

community organizations make can be lifesaving. Your 

donation especially was one of the largest we received 

all winter and went a long ways towards helping those 

without shelter have a warm nights sleep.  

Sincerely, Henry Cakebread  

ALARM SYSTEM MONITORING 

IS NOW ACTIVE!!  

Do NOT enter the buildings without being prepared to 

enter your assigned alarm system code!  If your 

ministry hasnôt received a code and training, please 

immediately contact Christine at ext. 210.  Please 

remember only certain doors are approved for arm/

disarm entry. Thank you for your support to ensure the 

security and safety of the St. Alice Campus. 

http://www.usccb.org/bible/isaiah/7:10


In the next Catholic Sentinel: Read about 

the history and current state of Masses for 

individuals with special needs in the 

archdiocese. Get tips on how to keep your 

children Catholic. Discover the Catholic roots of the big 

bang theory and read why itôs compatible with the 

biblical creation story. And discover how men and 

women in the archdiocese are using their tattoos to 

evangelize. To see more stories any time, go 

to catholicsentinel.org.  

GRIEF SUPPORT GROUP 

A support group for all those grieving the loss of a loved one 

will be offered at St. Alice. We will meet for 7 weeks on 

Tuesdays from 10:00 to 11:30 AM in the Ed Center.  Please 

call the office, 541-747-7041 to register.  Questions, call 

Milly, 541-746-3469.  "The Lord is close to the broken-

hearted.ò -Psalm 34:19 

 Today as we celebrate Pentecost, 
Jesus says to his disciples:  "Peace be 
with you.  As the Father has sent me, so I 
send you." 

 In April, through your gifts, the Society 
of St. Vincent de Paul was able to bring the 
peace of God to the poor by assisting 27 families {29 
adults, 31 children), providing $1899.37 in beds, $272.50 
in clothing, and $420.00 in household items. THANK 
YOU!!! 

Planning is underway for our 

annual St. Alice Celebration on 

June 18th!  This year, our 

celebration will be held on the 

Feast of Corpus Christi.  We will 

begin with a 10:00 a.m. All -

community mass and a Eucharistic 

Procession followed by good 

food, music, and fun. 
 

Please take a look at the sign-up sheets in the vestibule 

and participate as you are able.  Help is needed in the 

following areas:   

 

Set-up 

Food tables  

Clean-up 

 

We still have one more planning 

meeting scheduled, and all are welcome 

to attend.  The meeting will be held on 

June 5
th
 from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. in 

the conference room of the parish 

office. 

 

Please call Danielle or Jason at 541-747-7041 if you 

would like to participate in any way.  Thank you!   

{ǘΦ !ƭƛŎŜ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴ 
ƻƴ ǘƘŜ CŜŀǎǘ ƻŦ 

/hwt¦{ /IwL{¢L 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ 

WǳƴŜ муǘƘΣ нлмт 

CCS is hiring!  Catholic Community Services of Lane 

County is expanding the team to add an organized and 

experienced part-time Development Assistant to focus on 

event coordination.  This person will work closely with CCS 

staff and volunteers to put on a variety of events, including 

an annual fundraising breakfast, donor receptions and 

volunteer appreciation dinner.  For more information and to 

see how to apply, visit our website at www.CCSLC.org.   

Archbishop Sample and Bishop Cary are very 

concerned about SB 494.  The Oregon Catholic 

Conference has done a tremendous amount of 

research and consultation with various experts about 

this bill.  It introduces changes in the law  that will 

erode protections for vulnerable people at the end of 

life.  Please call and urge your local Senator Lee 

Beyer to vote NO on SB 494.  We need to get at least 

25 voters from his district to contact him and urge him 

to vote NO on SB 494.  Please pass this message 

along to people in the area and ask them to contact 

him: 

 Senator Lee Beyer of Springfield - 503-986-1706 -

 sen.leebeyer@state.or.us 

Thank you for coming out to Carlôs 

Jr. at Gateway last week to show 

your compassion & concern for 

our neighbors in need!  Catholic 

Community Services of Lane County was so blessed 

by the outpouring of support and received $11,168, 

which will go back to help our local community.  

Substitute Teachers Needed 

O'Hara Catholic School is seeking substitute teachers 

for grades K-8.  Applicants must have a current 

Oregon teaching license.  Please contact Chris Milliron 

(cmilliron@oharaschool.org) for more information. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwijlcrir_LTAhVrz1QKHd0nBJ4QjRwIBw&url=https://www.pinterest.com/eddie_deguzman/monstrance/&psig=AFQjCNE93_hF8FhrGJFUlsrzqlO-KQ-c1A&ust=1494953986533378


You are Cordially Invited to attend!   

Sisters and Lay Womenôs 8-Day Silent retreat 

Our Lady of Peace Retreat, BEAVERTON 

June 20 ï 28, 2017 

Our retreat master this year is Fr. Theodore Lange.  The 

Theme is ñLiving in the Way of Loveò. Included each day: 

Holy Mass and Conferences, Eucharistic Adoration, 

Evening and Night Prayer, Time for rest and reflection.  

Retreat begins Tuesday evening, 6/20/17 with dinner and 

concludes after breakfast Wednesday, 6/28/17. Full Retreat 

$460; Day commuter rate available.  Register online at 

www.olpretreat.org; phone the retreat house at 

503-649-7127 or email sisters@olpretreat.org  

St. Alice Prayer Chain/Wheel  

If you know anyone who is in need of prayer 

or if you would like to volunteer to be a 

member of the prayer wheel, we welcome 

you. Please contact Shirley by text or phone at 

541-217-9468, or email sliberante@gmail.com 

All prayer requests sent to us are also forwarded to 

the Carmelites. 

The Mass Explained 

Have you ever wondered, why kiss the altar? Or what 

the Biblical context of the mass is? Eugene Catholic 

Young Adults (ages 21-39) invites young adults to find 

out at our day retreat on ñThe Mass: Source & Summit 

of Christian Lifeò. Sunday, June 18 at St. Paul Catholic 

Church, 10:00am-5:00pm. To register, or for more 

information on ECYA meetings and events, contact: 

541-270-9329 or eugeneyoungadults@gmail.com 

MARRIED COUPLES 

Itôs been a long time since we had the 

opportunity to attend a Worldwide Marriage 

Encounter right here in Springfield/Eugene. 

Enjoy the help of God in making your good 

marriage better by participating in a Worldwide 

Marriage Encounter Weekend on July 21st, 22nd, and 

23rd at St. Alice Catholic Church in Springfield 

Oregon.  For more information or to apply call 

541-344-8433.  

¶ Rediscover the spark that was there on your 

wedding day! 

¶ Rediscover the best friend you had when you were 

first married! 

¶ Join the millions of couples world-wide who have 

learned how to keep their marriage vibrant and 

alive! 

¶ Take this opportunity to enrich your marriage 

without leaving the area.  

Additional dates and locations are also listed online at 

www.rediscoverthespark.org   

RUTH' CLOSET UPDATE 

Thank you for your continued support of the Ruth's Closet 

Project.  This past month we were able to help children from 

Guy Lee, Riverbend, Maple, Douglas Gardens and 

Centennial Schools.  It is greatly appreciated.  With Payless 

Shoe stores closing we were able to purchase 25 pairs of 

sport shoes at a discount price.  These shoes will be used 

this next year.  We have learned what the most asked for 

sizes are.  Our supply of underwear, both boys and girls is 

dwindling.  If you're out shopping and see a good deal we 

can always use underwear, especially boys.  Thank you for 

all you do for the children of our community. 

1st Way is a crisis pregnancy center where girls and 

women can get free pregnancy tests and ultrasounds 

as well as diapers and clothing for their children.  On 

Tuesdays, June 6th, 13th, 20th and 27th, the 1st Way 

Mobile Unit will be in the parking lot at St. Maryôs 

Catholic Church.  Volunteers will assist girls and 

women who want free pregnancy tests and 

ultrasounds between Noon and 3:00 p.m. on those 

days.  1st Way continues to need size 5 diapers.  If 

you can donate a package, please bring it to the 

Mobile Unit or take it to the office which is located at 

1162 B Street, Suite 213 in Springfield.  The office is 

open from 10:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m., Tuesday through 

Thursday.  

CCS SQUEAKY CLEAN HYGIENE DRIVE 

Help your neighbors stay 

squeaky clean!  Cleaning 

products for bodies and homes 

become expensive when a family is living on a limited 

budget.  Donate to CCS today- your donations of 

deodorant, soap, razors, dental products, feminine 

hygiene products, shampoo/conditioner, and 

sunscreen will be distributed by Catholic Community 

Services to homeless and low-income families free of 

charge at its community service centers in Eugene 

and Springfield. Collection barrels will be available at 

the church entrance from June 11 ï 25th 

541-345-3628 www.CCSLC.org 

Thank you for your support! 




